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This article discusses the United States Court of Appeals for the Federal Circuit's expansion of the 
"something more" standard in the case In re St Helena Hospital. The United States Patent and 
Trademark Office (USPTO) had refused St. Helena Hospital's trademark application for the mark 
TAKETEN based upon a likelihood of confusion with a third-party registration for the mark TAKE 10!. 
The USPTO asserted that consumers are likely to believe that health care services offered under the 
proposed TAKETEN mark have a common source with the printed materials for a weight-loss 
program offered under the TAKE 10! mark. The Trademark Trial and Appeal Board affirmed the 
USPTO decision, holding that in the case of health care services and printed materials, the 
"something more" standard did not need to be applied. St. Helena Hospital appealed to the United 
States Court of Appeals for the Federal Circuit, which held that substantial evidence does not support 
the Board's assertion that printed materials distributed as part of a weight-loss program bear the 
same mark as the facility offering the program and that the USPTO needed to show "something more 
than the mere fact that the goods and services are used together" in order to support a likelihood of 
confusion.
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